
 
 
 

King’s High School            Te Kura Tuarua o Kīngi 
Daily Notices        Panui o Te rā 
Friday 9th February 2024                                                                                       Paraire 9th Pēpuere 2024 
 

All/Te Katoa 
 
TIMETABLE DAY – Ono 
 
BOOK GANG -  Book Gang meets TODAY in L1 at lunchtime. Bring your lunch and come along to 
join in with those who share a love of reading and books.  
 
FOOTBALL - All Juniors interested in playing Football for King's in Terms 2 and 3, please come 
to a meeting in Room 19 at interval TODAY. All Seniors interested in playing Football for King's in 
Terms 2 and 3, please come to a meeting in Room 19 at lunchtime TODAY. If you are unable to 
make the meeting, please see Mr McPhail. 
 
BREAKFAST CLUB – Free breakfast:  Bread, Weetbix and milk. This will be in the Performing Arts 
Centre Foyer, Monday – Friday, from 11-11.15am. 
 
FAME: THE MUSICAL, AUDITIONS - Dance auditions are Monday 12th from 4.15 in the Queen’s 
Movement Room (or meet in the Queen’s Music Room at 4). 
 
CREATIVE WRITING CLUB - Writing is a craft. If you want to become a craftsman and a 
wordsmith, come to C6 next Monday at lunchtime. Dr Gibson and Mrs Tenci are running a club 
for budding writers. We'll work on generating ideas, plots, characters and stories. You'll get 
feedback on your work and give others feedback too. There will also be opportunities to 
showcase your writing and enter competitions. If you have any questions, please see or email Dr 
Gibson at gi@kingshigh.school.nz 
 
LESSONS ON A MUSICAL INSTRUMENT - Interested in starting to learn a music instrument, or 
continuing with lessons on your instrument? Sign up forms are available from the Student Office 
or from the Music Department (Rooms 26 and 27) Fill in the form and return to the student office 
or to the returns box in Room 26 as soon as possible.  For returning students, lessons will start 
next week. Timetables will be on the door of Room 26. 
 
TENNIS – If you would like to play Tennis in Term 1 for King’s and/or enter the Otago Secondary 
Schools tournament please email TIC of Tennis Mr Davis dv@kingshigh.school.nz or see him 
directly in the PE office in the Large Gym. 
 
KING’S TOUCH - Metro Sec Schools Touch – King’s Touch begins on Tuesday 20th February for 
all Metro Teams. All boys interested in playing touch for King’s, need to sign up in Room 29 this 
week during interval or lunchtime. Team lists will be posted on Wednesday 14th February. 
Year 9 and Year 10 Touch Performance Academies – All boys who would like to be considered 
for the King’s Touch Performance Academies (TAC) need to sign up in Room 29 at interval or 
lunchtime. See Mr Koni if you have any concerns. 
 
FENCING - Our High School boys’ fencing group runs on Wednesdays from 4.30pm - 5.30pm at 
the Claymore Swords Club, top floor, 106 Bond St (Forno’s Auction House Building). The cost is 
$90.00 per term and includes coaching and the use of all equipment. You will need to wear 
comfortable sports clothing including full-length track suit pants (essential for safety) This starts 
on Wednesday 14th February. Have a go at this fun and exhilarating sport! Register now! 
https://forms.gle/GMDipmq6xgz4diZE8  For more information please contact Vanda Symon at 
claymoreswordsclub@gmail.com 
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TECHNOLOGY STUDENTS - All year 10,11, 12 and 13 technology students,  if you have not taken 
home a 2023 workshop project, finished or unfinished, you have until Friday 16th February to 
collect them. After that date we will recycle or dispose of them on your behalf.  
 

Senior/Tuakana  
 
DEFENCE FORCE VISIT – Students who are interested in joining the Defence Force or who have 
questions (about the Forces or the recruitment process), there is the opportunity to meet with 
representatives TODAY. Head along to the Library at 12.30pm. Please check in with your teacher 
first to avoid being marked absent. 
 
DEFENSIVE DRIVING COURSE – Mrs Elder is now taking names for the Term One Defensive 
Driving Course. The course dates are: Tuesday 5th; Thursday 7th; Tuesday 12th and Thursday 
14th of  March.   The course is run here at King’s High School in Room 28  from 3.00pm – 5.15pm. 
The cost for the course is $70 per student. PLEASE NOTE: You must have held your learner’s 
license for at least 3 months, and you must be able to commit to all four sessions of the course. 
Please register your interest (including your mobile number) with Mrs Elder at – 
pathways@kingshigh.school.nz This is a first in, first served basis. 
 
YEAR 13 INTENTIONS SURVEY – All Year 13’s have been sent an email about their intentions for 
this year and moving into next year. Please take 5 minutes to complete it NOW. If you have any 
questions about anything careers-related, please see Mrs Campbell in the Library, or email at 
careers@kingshigh.school.nz. 
 

Junior/Teina 
 

KAPA HAKA – All Year 9’s who would like to join He Waka Kōtuia (King’s and Queen’s kapa haka 
group) please come along to practice on Monday at 3pm at the Queen’s Hall. 

HANDBALL -  The Handball club are looking for a couple more players in Year 9 and 10, please 
see Mr Bird at interval in A4 if you are interested in playing or email Mr Bird at 
bd@kingshigh.school.nz . No experience needed, just come along to meet people and have fun. 
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